## CAMDEN TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES TOWN OF CAMDEN INDIANA SEPTEMBER 11, 2024

The Camden Town Council met in a legally advertised meeting on Wednesday, September 11, 2024 at 7:00 PM in the Library Reading Room.

Those present were: President, Mark Schock, Member, Brent Deel, Clerk Treasurer Jeff Sieber, Marshal Jill Hammond, Utility Superintendant Jerry Snavely, Attorney Anne Briggs and 1 Guest.

President Schock open a Public Hearing regarding the 2025 Budget by asking if there were any questions regarding the advertised budget totals. There being none, he asked the council if they were in favor of the budget and he said yes and also made a motion to close the Public Hearing.

Mr. Schock lead the group in the Pledge of Allegiance after opening the regular meeting.

A motion was made by Mr. Deel and a second from Mr. Schock to approve the minutes of the August 2024 meeting as well as all Dockets and reports submitted.

Utility Superintendant, Jerry Snavely stated that he had received 1 of the 2 requested quotes for sidewalk replacement on east Washington Street. The one and only quote came in at \$6355.00. Since the other quote was not received, Mr. Deel made a motion to accept the quote, seconded by Mr. Schock. Mr. Snavely said he had nothing more to report this month and no news, was good news.

Marshal Jill Hammond gave her report as attached. She also presented Ordinance 2024-7 regarding Reserve Officers. Council members looked over the Ordinance and passed it on a motion by Mr. Deel.

Clerk Treasurer, Jeff Sieber presented a revised Ordinance 2024-3 changing the number of meetings that a council member to attend by virtually or by phone. The ordinance was changed to unlimited after more information was received from State Board of Accounts. Motion passed to accept the updated version.

New Christmas decorations were discussed and will be made and placed around the Town garden.

A letter will be sent to the property owner on N. Water Street explaining that if the construction of the trailer is not halted, and the property cleaned up, the Town will be forced to go in and clean the property and place a Lien.

Trick or Treat was set for Thursday, October 31, from 6-8 PM.

Next meeting will be held October 9, 2024.

Mr. Deel made a motion, seconded by Mr. Schock to adjourn at 7:25 PM.

Attest:

Mark Schock - President

Council:

Jeff Sieber Clerk Treasurer Brent Deel

Andrew Robinson